
UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION 

200 Mercantile Continental Building 
Dallas, Texas 75201 
December 12, 1966 

In Reply, Please Refer to 
File No. 

Charles Batchelor 
Chief of Police 
Dallas Police Department 
Dallas, Texas 

Dear Chief: 

This will acknowledge receipt of your letter of 
December 7, 1966, concerning the telephonic contact with 
you by one Wilfied Daetz of New York City concerning the 
assassination of President Kennedy. 

I want to thank you for making this information 
available and inquiry is being made of our New York Office 
if Daetz has, in fact, contacted that office. 

Very truly yours, 

/ 	t 
AZ 

1  Gordon Shanklin pecial Agent in Charge 
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